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Patient Participation Group (PPG) meeting minutes

25th January 2023
13:30
Princes Risborough surgery
	
	
	Action 

	1.
	Attendance / Apologies

In attendance:
LM-F - Lesley Munro-Faure, PM - Pat Mullan, JE - Jenny Edmans, MB - Matt Bateman, RH - Rob Holdaway, MM – Monica Marshall

Reception lead: Ang Hyland attended

Apologies received:
Jackie Highe, John Petitt, Brenda Jefford, Marion Wilkes, Yvonne Hook, Louise Smith, Cathy Clark, Richard De Havilland, Emma Lowndes, Jane Asher, Richard Clemmow
	

	2.
	Review of Minutes and Actions

Minutes of meeting of 22.11.22 were approved.
Actions were reviewed and all completed except:

· Plan how we will communicate Klinik change to patients

· Text all patients prior to each PLT

· Dr M to write a paragraph for the website informing patients why they should inform reception re their reason for needing an appt rather than saying ‘private’

· Dr M to arrange a video interview with RC to aid patient education re Klinik

	

	3.
	Update on Klinik

Small team in Unity has been meeting weekly to plan Klinik and how it will work etc. Design now with the company to design the system ready for us to start testing etc. Clinical lead is Dr Mulholland.
Reviewed the Priory Care tiles with the PPG to gain some ideas on how they have set up but can only get a limited idea until our system is ready to test. 

Group very keen to be able to access the ‘dummy’ system (preferably first individually and then as a group) to provide feedback. LMF to advise once first version is available and we know how it can be accessed.

All felt it important that we continue to provide ‘continuity of care’ where it is needed and ensure the system is holistic not just focused on physical issues etc. We hope by making the ‘urgent care’ more efficient, the system will create extra GP time for more pro-active care and continuity.

Discussed possible name instead of Klinik. Group wanted it to have Unity in the name and then something that reflects its purpose (access; efficiency; system; right person/right time etc). Needs further thought.

	

	4.
	Patient Survey

Reviewed the previous survey and what changes we want to make for the 2023 survey and agreed the following:

· Keep much of the current survey to enable comparison to previous years and establish benchmark before we change

· Change the wording/order of ‘how the appt system works’ to focus on telephone appt first

· Call back for telephone call is two hours (remove reference to one hour)

· Add a question about the new telephone system; are patients aware; is menu easy to understand; experience of call-back facility etc

· Keep question of experience of different types of appt but change wording

· Remove references to ‘during covid’ 

· Ask question about awareness/usefulness of social prescribing 

· When results are analysed have comparison to earlier years (RH offered to help with this if helpful)



	Action: LM-F to complete survey and send out in next few weeks


	5.
	Staff Changes

LM-F provided an update on staff changes

· LT has been off since end October and decided she is going to take a break from work for a while so will not be returning

· Adam Holder has left the organisation
· Dr Thomas is leaving mid-March (although earlier since has leave to take) and Dr Thornton mid-September. They plan to start a private GP Practice together

· We have recruited Dr Sarah Paddock as an 8-session GP and another 8-session partner will hopefully also accept in the next few weeks. 

· We also have a Physicians Associate (science graduate and then two-year course on consultation/clinical skills very much aligned with the ‘medical model’) started recently and a prescribing pharmacist will start mid-Feb.

·  Agreed we will put on the website to inform patients.
	Action: LMF to add to website



	6. 
	CPCS

Claire Holland (PCN pharmacist) attended to update everyone on the Community Pharmacy Consultation Service. This is a new service where reception can refer patients to the community pharmacy. Will cover things like threadworm; headlice; hay fever, some rashes etc. Consultation will be with the pharmacist (might be telephone or f:f) – they can advise over the counter medication or, if needed, can refer back to the Practice. Reception have been trained on the service and about to roll out. It is an extension of a service that the pharmacies have been providing out of hours already to 111.
Felt probably useful to include in next newsletter?

	Action: MW/YH to consider for next newsletter


	7.
	AoB

Felt next meeting should be focused on Klinik and results of patient survey (although timescales may mean they need to be two separate meetings)
PM stated she had attended the Engagement Steering Group – aim to drive patient engagement across BOB – first meeting so not a lot to report yet.

She also said a patient had emailed the PPG email address with a question about why could they not have 2-month medication at a time. LMF explained there were two reasons:

1. A few years ago, the then Bucks CCG instructed practices to move all patients to monthly prescriptions to minimise waste across the NHS due to ‘wasted’medication.

2. Dispensing practices will usually always give a monthly prescription since this is how they are funded – per prescription. Moving to two-monthly prescriptions would halve the income which would make if difficult to continue to provide the dispensing (and other) services due to the financing of multi-site rural practices.
MM asked about medication reviews and what should be involved. We discussed that these can be very complex (for patients on multiple medications) or relatively simple. Sometimes they can be done by the GP simply checking everything up to date and sometimes needs a pharmacist or a GP discussion/appointment with the patient to discuss/review/de-prescribe etc. Confirmed it should include a check, at some point, that any monitoring has been completed (eg blood test/urine/blood pressure etc)


	Action: PM to email patient from PPG email address
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